
 
 

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

1325 G STREET, N.W., SUITE 800 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005 

 

NOTICE 

 

MARCH 30, 2022, RM9/40 – COST MATRIX AND LEVEL 2 TIMELINES 

WORKING GROUP MEETING 

 

March 8, 2022 

 

RM40-2020-01, IN THE MATTER OF 15 DCMR CHAPTER 40 – DISTRICT OF 

COLUMBIA SMALL GENERATOR INTERCONNECTION RULES, 

 

and 

 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1050, IN THE MATTER OF THE INVESTIGATION OF 

IMPLEMENTATION OF INTERCONNECTION STANDARDS IN THE DISTRICT OF 

COLUMBIA, 

 

1. The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (Commission) hereby 

gives notice that pursuant to Order No. 20991, the Commission will reconvene the RM9/40 

Working Group on March 30, 2022.  In accordance with the Commission’s directives in Order No. 

20991, the RM9/40 Working Group will discuss: (1) issues surrounding the cost matrix; (2) 

appropriate timelines for estimated and final cost letters regarding Level 2 systems; and (3) other 

issues surrounding Level 1 systems.  The RM9/40 Working Group Meeting will be held from 10 

a.m. to 12 p.m. virtually through Microsoft Teams.  Commission technical Staff (Staff) shall 

preside over the working group meeting and file meeting minutes in the above-captioned dockets 

within twenty (20) days of the meeting.   

2. The Commission has held previous meetings on October 19, 2021, November 18, 

2021, December 16, 2021, and January 28, 2022.  While stakeholders have made presentations on 

certain issues and parties have discussed consensus items, all issues were not finalized. 

Specifically, recommendations related to enforcement language and timing requirements. 

Therefore, Staff indicated that subsequent RM40 Working Group meetings would be held.  

 

RM40 Working Group Meeting  

 

3. The RM40 Working Group meeting will be held on March 30, 2022, from 10 a.m. 

to 12 p.m. virtually through Microsoft Teams.  Staff will preside over the working group meeting 

and file minutes in the above-captioned dockets within twenty (20) days of the meeting.  The 

Working Group is expected to continue discussions surrounding reporting requirements, annually 

and quarterly, as it applies to: (1) Pepco’s telemetry and communications requirement; (2) 

timelines and procedures for interconnection facilities and system upgrades; (3) the cost matrix; 

(4) VCREF definitions; and (5) other issues surrounding Level 2 systems.  
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